
Castlefrank Elementary School
Parent Council Meeting Minutes

Tuesday January 25th 2011
Attendance: Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid, Jillian Dukes, Carmen Brubacher, Jennifer Moore, Jan Chan, Ron Kerr, Caroline Sewards, Brona Little, Andrew Canham.

Absent: Kora Lee Lehman Piers, Renee Poettcker, Jenn Hall, Brenda Rockburn
Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.

1. Approval of November 30th meeting minutes.  Discussion about protocol of how and when minutes should be distributed.  Resolved that minutes would be sent to council executive by email for approval and then posted on wiki identified as draft until formally approved at next meeting.  In this way, people would have time to read through them before the next meeting.
2. Teachers’ Report (Andrew Canham for Brenda Rockburn):
Food Drive:  Thanks to everyone who participated in Food Drive Competition through Hazeldean Mall.  Slightly over 1000 items of food more than expected were collected for a total of about 6000 items. This was much appreciated.

Music Department:  Ms. Thomson is still recovering from a skiing accident and will be absent for a couple of more months.  Mr Lund has been substituting for her.

The school has purchased about 15 musical instruments for a cost of about $10,000.  The school paid half, and central administration paid the remainder. All students who had lost an instrument have had it replaced.

Report cards: will be distributed next week.  Different format, they will be 4 pages long.  The students will have an opportunity to fill in their own goals and objectives.
3. Principal’s Report (Andrew Canham):
Ministry Objectives “Reaching Every Student”

1. Raise the Bar, 2. Close the Gap, 3. Increase Public Confidence.

School Budget:

CES annual budget $72,224 of which discretionary funds are $28,741

OT budget $40,014 (used for hiring supply teachers). As of today, there is about $24,283.00
remaining.

Photocopying budget: $5,000

Discretionary funds: used for photocopying, purchase of musical instruments, new text books, laptops, etc.

Possibly an extra $19,000 coming from Board surplus budget from last year. (Not yet confirmed)

EQAO
Presentation and discussion of EQAO.

Grades 3 and 6 EQAO. OCDSB results show continuous growth in reading and writing.  Board goal is for all schools to achieve greater than or equal to 75%.

Reading and Writing:

CES markedly below board level for Grade 3 Reading and Writing (55-60%); at or above level for Grade 6  last year.
Number of students writing the exam varies each year and this affects the weight of the scores.  The impact of children with identified learning exceptionalities (LED) in language is more significant in grade 3 than in grade 6.

Goals for this year are to achieve:

 65/65 % this year for Grade 3 (up from 57/57 % last year based on 31 plus 4 LED children

80/85 % for Grade 6 (up from 76/82 % last year)

Math:

Grade 3 math EQAO last year above board average; Grade 6 below board average.

Goals this year to raise Grade 3 to 85% and Grade 6 to 68%.

Discussion about Commensurate Growth.

Note that CES has relatively high number of special education students and ESL students, and that scores will have been affected by the transfer of some students in grade 4 to French Immersion schools.

Goals and objectives: to build literacy skills and to improve math processing skills for grades K-8.

4. Chair’s Report (Kathleen Reid):
ARC.  No decisions so far.  Various meeting have been held.  The Board needs to come up with an interim solution for Sept 2011.  CES should have a delegation to the Board to represent our school

The Interim Solution is an emergency solution to alleviate the problem for 2011-2012 school year.  The ARC is to find a long term solution.  The report becomes public on the Board’s website on Feb 4th, will go to Committee on Feb 16th, and will be voted on on Feb 22nd.  The Interim Solution decision will be announced on Feb 23rd.

CES needs a delegation to advocate for the school and voice our welcome to any new students.  The principal is in favour of Option C of the 4 solutions currently being presented, which would see moving MFI new grade 4s to CES.  This may have a future impact on kindergarten.

It was agreed to have a committee to prepare a statement for a registered committee representing CES to read at the Board meeting on Feb 16th.  The committee is to be composed of Kathleen Reid, Jennifer Moore, and Carmen Brubacher.

It was agreed to defer the next council meeting which should have fallen on Feb 22nd to March 1st so as to meet after the Board meeting.

5. OCASC (Brona Little):
Meeting was last week.  Jacqueline Lawrence, “Chalk it up” session.

Tues Feb 17th, CHEO information night open to all parents at Canterbury HS.

Ski clubs and liability insurance.  Covered by Board insurance but mandatory that everyone wears a helmet.

Discussion on what are the most successful fundraisers.  Top of the list were: pizza sales, magazines, spring fairs, gift cards, Run for Fun, movie nights. One school ran a “Do Nothing” fundraiser where they simply asked for money.

Discussion about Green Bins in schools and how to manage them.

6. Fundraising:
Dance proposed for Feb 11th, all grades and parents.

Request for volunteers for pizza days, hot dog days, and popcorn making.  Volunteers to help Mme Graham on Wed at first break with the cutting of the milk bags into strips for the mats for Haiti project.

7. Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer absent, report not available.

8. Communications Corner (Caroline Sewards):

ARC info and Parent Resources held in library is on parent council wiki.

9. New Business/ Open Discussion:

Carmen Brubacher brought in newspaper clippings about activities in other schools.  Examples being vow of silence in support of children worldwide without a voice, and other social justice programs.  Proposed starting something at CES, tying it in with Earth Day and ongoing support for Haiti programs.  Peer support program which could be considered with a view to starting program in Sept 2011.
Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm

